. __2{324 Year in Review

The Hemlet Board has prepared the 2025 budget and aclivity lstter fo be sent to the R Befors
February 28" as per provincial requirement. A spring newslstter is also being prepared and both will
he distribisted prior to the AGM.

The AGM ig being planned for the May long weekend and the agenda is heing prepared and will be
distyibuted along with the 2025 budget and 2024 list of expenditures.

A new board member was efected af the AGM. The board is pleased to welcome Ron Graralich,

Green space project was discussed at the AGM. To complete ihe recreation area and have available
for public use. The board was contacted with a request 1o complate and to construct a trnaround at
the end of Michasl's Place. Reviewed and vlan to move forward with this project to be included in
2025 budget. :

The hoard is currently working wilh ithe RM fo build a new service agreement which will outling
services provided as well as tax split and other issues partaining to managing ths hamlst.

The board subsequently complated the following tasks:

1. Survey complated and Resource Management Engineering was retained o provide a study
including cost estimate for Michael's projsct. Enginesring is to provide cost for 2025 AGHM.

2. (reen space fencing was installed and is now open to the public, table and garbage cans to
be installed prior to 2025 AGM. Thanks to all the volunieers who halp complete this project.

3. Un-locked security gaies installed on fire escape road as per agreement with FOB to reduce
ynwantad waffic inio the hamiet. '

4. Conducted an AED course in which 11 people completed.

Came in on budget 2024,

i

The board held 5 meetings throughout the year in Fabruaty, Miarch, May, Sepiembar and December,

As usual, Bodnar and Marsh roads were graded and graveled and dust control was applied in the
spring. the speed bumps were also installed. (note: the noith speed bump was moved closer to the
recreation arsa making it more visible to the recreation area)

The hamlet continugs to be a member of the Provincial Association of Resort Communities (PARCs).

The Board continues to maintain a Hamlet web site which includes Newsietters, AGM minutes, and
other information relevant to Hamlet properly owners, The wab site address s
hito: Hevergreenbeach.ora. The Hamlet also has a Facsbook page & Bevergreanbeachhamiet,




